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Date: 6/23/2016 10:27:33 AM
Subject: New Policy Brief: Promoting Community Living for Older Adults Who Need Long-term

Services and Support

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS Grantees and Collaborative Partners,

We are pleased to share with you a new resource: Promoting Community Living for Older Adults Who Need Long­
term Services and Support, authored by Jane Tilly, DrPH. This policy brief:

• Argues that many states could be reducing older adults' use of nursing homes by providing more home 
and community-based services to them when they have disabilities

• Summarizes the evidence about the effects of providing more HCBS
• Offers recommendations to states
• Describes the special circumstances of older adults with dementia

The policy brief is attached to this email or can be accessed with the following link: http://www.acl.
gov/Get_Help/BrainHealth/docs/Issue-Brief-Promoting-Community-Living.pdf

Thank you,
National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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